Liverpool Governors' Forum
Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 18th June 2013

Present: Kathy Desmond - KD (Chair), Nick King - NK (Vice-Chair), Cynthia

               Carmichael - CC (Secretary), Angela Fulton - AF (Treasurer), Dave

               Cadwallader - DC, Andy Chadwick - AC, Sue Griffith - SG, Joe Hartley
               - JH, Frank McFarlane - FM, Henry Mooney - HM, John Rafferty - JR

1  Apologies:  Cliff Barton, Lea Cranny, Clive Jervis, Jeanette Murphy, Maggie

                        Willet

2  Declaration of Pecuniary Interests:     None

3  Minutes of May meeting:   Approved                                             

4  Matters Arising:  

    a)  There was further discussion of the National Citizens Service Youth

    Action presentation and our possible response. CC reported that they had not

    sent the promised electronic version.  HM reported that Everton FC had applied 
    successfully to host the scheme.  Smaller organisations without the resources of 

    Everton had not been able to manage because the funding (around £11,000) was
    not sufficient to cover extra costs such as room and minibus hire.  Last year

    Everton had a cohort of thirty, but this year has a hundred and forty.  It has 

    been a great success, bringing together pupils of different ethnicities, religions
    and social backgrounds, and breaking down barriers.  There is an internally 
    organised residential, this year in the Lake District, and an external one 
    organised by NCSYA and paid for by the government. There is also a week-
    long community project (eg redecorating or gardening at a residential care 
    home) for which the pupils raise £50 each themselves. There is no initial cost 
   for students to take part in the scheme. There is an awards night when 
   certificates are presented. Everton recruit in secondary schools and intend to 
   take on a hundred and sixty next year.

    It was agreed that LGF should help to promote the scheme, perhaps through an

    article for Governors' News.

    b)  As NK intends to step down as Vice Chair of LGF at the AGM, he did not 

    become a signatory on the LGF bank account as indicated in the minutes Action
    column.

5  Finance

    Bank balance stands at £920.12 with one cheque waiting to be cashed (debit).

    Cheques from the Head Teacher Associations in respect of schools which have  

    agreed to membership of LGF are expected soon.

    It was agreed that the new funds will have to be spent effectively, for example

    by holding an annual conference.  HM offered Everton FC as a venue for such 

    an event.
6  Liverpool Schools Forum

    a) Before we received a report from LSF, JR raised the issue of the funding of 

    primary schools in the city.  He presented the funding table which lists

    schools in order of lowest to highest in terms of deprivation, and drew attention
    to the impact on schools of the four deprivation factors and the minimum 

   funding guarantee.  He felt the outcomes were unfair for some schools. NK felt
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    the philosophy was right but acknowledged there could be disagreement about 

    the degree of differentiation. 

    The decisions on funding are made by LSF and the sub-committee dealing with

    this issue is currently chaired by a governor.  DC pointed out that the head

    teachers express their views through their reps on LSF and governors should do

    the same.  It was agreed to seek more information on how funding decisions are

    reached.
    b)  AC reported on the PFI subcommittee of LSF.  On 10th June, budget 

    reconciliation figures for PFI were presented for this year and next year.  The 

    LA propose to combine BSF, PFI and the new schools into one team.  There 

    was concern from the PFI schools that they have different issues from BSF 

    schools and the new schools and they would prefer not to be lumped together.

    The committee looked at benchmarking and are waiting for a benchmark for 

    catering, soft services and utilities. The LA  reported on how it is dealing with 

    the needs of PFI schools as recommended by the Audit Commission. There is   

    movement towards implementing their recommendations

7  Liverpool Learning Partnership

   NK reported on the meeting of the Executive Committee of LLP. The 
   Memorandum of Understanding has gone out to all schools. By the 

   beginning of June, fifty schools had signed up, with only two refusals so far.
   The CEO rôles have been resolved for the next twelve months: the 

    present incumbents were the only applicants. There is general satisfaction with
    their work, as a good deal has been achieved in the first twelve months.  

    The Lord Mayor’s Education Commission is producing its final report, the recommendations of which will have been influenced by LLP.  

    The benefits of membership were listed on the Memorandum of Understanding.

    The £3 per pupil cost will be recouped in savings and benefits. Already staff are 

    moving in to help schools in Special Measures.  There is a moral emphasis on 

    cooperation: member schools will be discouraged from aggressive marketing 

    for pupils.  DC reported that Capita has agreed to provide the pupil tracking 

    system for free – waiving their £30,000 charge.  The LA’s Troubled Families 

    Programme has agreed to meet the £35,000 costs of the required B2B software 

    leaving LLP to fund the £3,000 annual maintenance cost.  There are plans to set

    up a supply pool.
8  Website
    The statement concerning the secondary governor rep vacancy on LSF needs 

    updating. KD will communicate with Peter concerning site content.  JH to be 

    responsible for sending minutes.  JH reported that a link to a LGF Twitter 

    account could be put on the website.
9  Notice of other meetings
    The AGM to be on 12th or 19th November, possibly at Everton FC
     JH will continue to clerk pro tem

10  Dates and venues of future meetings
     JH reported that consent for evening meetings at Broughton Hall had been 

     given.  We will alternate between morning and evening meetings.  The first
     evening meeting will be in October.

     Next meeting Tuesday 16th July at 10:00 a.m. at Broughton Hall
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